

8060 165th Avenue N.E., Suite 100 Redmond, WA 98052-3981 425 558 4224 Fax: 425 376 0596 www.nwccu.org

July 18, 2017

Dr. Ryan Carstens President Spokane Community College 1810 North Greene Street MS 2150 Spokane, WA 99217-5399

Dear President Carstens:

On behalf of the Northwest Commission on Colleges and Universities, I am pleased to inform you that at its June 21-23, 2017, meeting, the Board of Commissioners accepted Spokane Community College's Spring 2017 Ad Hoc Report which again addressed Recommendation 2 of the Fall 2013 Year Seven Peer-Evaluation Report. The request for this report was the subject of Commission correspondence dated February 17, 2016.

In accepting the report, the Commission determined that its expectations regarding Recommendation 2 of the Fall 2013 Year Seven Peer-Evaluation Report have not yet been met and therefore requests that the College again address Recommendation 2 of the Fall 2013 Year Seven Peer-Evaluation Report as an addendum to the College's Fall 2020 Year Seven Mission Fulfillment and Sustainability Self-Evaluation Report.

If you have any questions, please do not hesitate to contact me.

Best wishes for a rewarding 2017-2018 academic year.

Sincerely,

Sandra E. Elman

President

SEE:rb

cc: Ms. Jennifer L. Martin, Acting Vice President of Instruction